
Residents’ Right to VOTE 
Election Day – Wednesday, November 3rd, 2020 

 
Residents of long-term care facilities have the right to vote, even with the Covid-19 
pandemic. 
  
It is important to be informed of ways that facilities can assist with the voting 
process.   
 
If you need help, facility staff may:  
 Assist you in registering to vote. 
 Help you to make sure your voter registration is up-to-date.  
 Help you assess whether and how you may need help to prepare and 

participate in the voting process.  
 Help you decide whether you will vote by mail-in ballot or absentee ballot. 
 Assist you with obtaining a mail-in ballot OR absentee ballot.  
 Assist you to mark your ballot to reflect your choices.  
 Assist you in locating a FREE notary https://www.sos.mo.gov/elections/MailinNotary 

if you choose to vote by mail-in ballot. 
 

Facility staff may not:  
 Apply for a mail-in ballot for you without your knowledge as your 

signature is required.  
 Attempt to influence your vote.  
 Mark a ballot in a way other than instructed by you.  
 Tell anyone how you voted.  
 Vote on your behalf without your knowledge. 

     
         

For more information call  
            800-309-3282 
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